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The Honorable Charles E. Schumer
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Schumer:

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), | am responding to your
January 21, 2020, letter requesting an extension of the public comment period on the Indian
Point Energy Center license transfer application.

On January 23, 2020, the NRC published a notification in the Federal Register that
opened a 30-day public comment period on the license transfer application. The comment
period was scheduled to close on February 24, 2020. The NRC staff has agreed with your
request to extend the comment period for an additional 30 days, until March 25, 2020. A notice
of this extension will be published in the Federal Register.

Should you have additional questions or concerns, please contact me or have your staff
contact Eugene Dacus, Director of the Office of Congressional Affairs, at (301) 415-1776 or
Eugene.Dacus@nrc.qov.

Sincerely,

Kristine L. Svinicki
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